ใบความรู้ที่ 1 เรื่อง Online bullying หน่วยการเรียนรู้ที่ 5 เรื่อง Social Media แผนการจัดการเรียนรู้ที่ 13 เรื่อง Online Bullying รายวิชา ภาษาอังกฤษ รหัสวิชา อ22102 ภาคเรียนที่ 2 ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 2

Emma was a student at ESL school. When she was 10, something had happened. Her brother Jed had an accident on his motorbike and died. Emma was very sad.

Now, Emma was 13 and happy at school. She had a best friend, Aisha. They did many things together: played games, went to the cinema, laughed, and joked

One evening, Aisha came to Emma's house. They cooked pizza and went to Emma's room. Emma opened Facebook and sent a message to Tom, a boy in their class. She wrote that Aisha liked Tom and wanted to go out with him. Emma thought it was funny, but Aisha was angry. She shouted at Emma and went home.

At home, Aisha wanted revenge. She put a photo of Jed, Emma's brother, on Facebook with a cruel message: "Jed did not love Emma. She was a bad sister." Emma cried when she saw this. She knew Aisha did it, but she didn't understand why.

The next day, Aisha felt bad, but she did not say sorry.

ใบงานที่ 1 เรื่อง Online bullying หน่วยการเรียนรู้ที่ 5 เรื่อง Social Media แผนการจัดการเรียนรู้ที่ 13 เรื่อง Online Bullying รายวิชา ภาษาอังกฤษ รหัสวิชา อ22102 ภาคเรียนที่ 2 ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 2

| A. Instructions: Read the following passage and answer the questions. |
|---|
| 1. How old was Emma when her brother died? |
| |
| 2. Who was Emma's best friend? |
| 3. What did Emma write to Tom on Facebook? |
| 4. How did Aisha feel when she saw the message? |
| 5. What bad thing did Aisha do to Emma? |
| Part B: Personal Response |
| 1.Do you think Emma's message to Tom was funny or wrong? Why? |
| 2. What should Aisha do after she hurt Emma? |

ใบงานที่ 2 เรื่อง Imperatives หน่วยการเรียนรู้ที่ 5 เรื่อง Social Media แผนการจัดการเรียนรู้ที่ 13 เรื่อง Online Bullying รายวิชา ภาษาอังกฤษ รหัสวิชา อ22102 ภาคเรียนที่ 2 ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 2

| Instructions: Choose | e the correct answers. | |
|-------------------------|----------------------------|---------------------------------------|
| 1. Wife: | me when I am speaking. | |
| Husband: Sorry, hone | ∋y. | |
| 1. You don't interru | pt 2. Interrupt | 3. Please don't interrup |
| 2.Doctor: | _ this medicine before y | ou go to bed, okay? |
| Patient: All right, doc | tor. Thanks. | |
| 1. You take | 2. Take | 3. Please taking |
| 3.A: Could you tell n | ne how to find the book | sstore? |
| B: Sure | two blocks and | left at the corner. It's right there! |
| 1. Walks / turns | 2. Don't walk / | turn 3. Walk / turn |
| 4 after y | ou eat a big meal. It's no | ot a good idea. |
| 1. Don't exercise | 2. Exercise | |
| 5.Teacher: Jerry, | please. I'm reac | dy to begin teaching. |
| 1. you sit down | 2. sit down | |
| 6 careful | l! You almost spilled you | ur coffee. |
| 1.Don't be | 2.Be | 3.You be |
| 7 warmly | y so you don't get cold | outside. It's snowing! |
| 1.Dress | 2.Don't dress | 3.Dressing |
| 8.Boss: Always | your documents | as soon as you finish writing them. |
| Employee: OK, I will. | | |
| 1.you save | 2.don't save | 3.save |

ใบงานที่ 3 เรื่อง Interview หน่วยการเรียนรู้ที่ 5 เรื่อง Social Media แผนการจัดการเรียนรู้ที่ 13 เรื่อง Online Bullying รายวิชา ภาษาอังกฤษ รหัสวิชา อ22102 ภาคเรียนที่ 2 ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 2

Instructions: Use these questions to ask 5 of your classmates. Then a make a report of how each one solves the cyberbullying problems.

Let's talk about the internet world.

| Questions | Interviewee' names | | | |
|--|--------------------|--|--|--|
| | | | | |
| Do you have Facebook or Instagram | | | | |
| account? | | | | |
| How much time do you spend daily on | | | | |
| the internet? | | | | |
| What do you think about cyberbullying? | | | | |
| How do we avoid cyberbullying? | | | | |

Interview Reports

Instructions: Use the information from the interview to write a report about "How to avoid the cyberbullying".

| From the interview, there are some ways to avoid the cyberbullying. | |
|---|--|
| 1 | |
| 2 | |
| 3 | |
| 4 | |
| 5 | |

เฉลย ใบงานที่ 1 เรื่อง Online bullying หน่วยการเรียนรู้ที่ 5 เรื่อง Social Media แผนการจัดการเรียนรู้ที่ 13 เรื่อง Online Bullying รายวิชา ภาษาอังกฤษ รหัสวิชา อ22102 ภาคเรียนที่ 2 ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 2

A. Instructions: Read the following passage and answer the questions.

- How old was Emma when her brother died?
 She was 10 years old.
- 2. Who was Emma's best friend?

Her best friend was Aisha.

- 3. What did Emma write to Tom on Facebook?
 She wrote that Aisha liked Tom and wanted to go out with him.
- 4. How did Aisha feel when she saw the message? She was angry.
- What bad thing did Aisha do to Emma?
 She put a photo of Jed on Facebook with a cruel message.

Part B: Personal Response (แนวคำตอบ)

1. Do you think Emma's message to Tom was funny or wrong? Why?

Example answer: It was wrong because she did not ask Aisha first.

2. What should Aisha do after she hurt Emma?

Example answer: She should say sorry and delete the message.

เฉลยใบงานที่ 2 เรื่อง Imperatives หน่วยการเรียนรู้ที่ 5 เรื่อง Social Media แผนการจัดการเรียนรู้ที่ 13 เรื่อง Online Bullying รายวิชา ภาษาอังกฤษ รหัสวิชา อ22102 ภาคเรียนที่ 2 ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 2

| Directions: Choose th | e correct answers. | | | | |
|------------------------|------------------------------|--|--|--|--|
| 1. Wife: m | _ me when I am speaking. | | | | |
| Husband: Sorry, honey | ′ . | | | | |
| 1. You don't interrup | t 2. Interrupt | <mark>3. Please don't interrupt</mark> | | | |
| 2. Doctor: | this medicine before you | ı go to bed, okay? | | | |
| Patient: All right, do | octor. Thanks. | | | | |
| 1. You take | <mark>2. Take</mark> | 3. Please taking | | | |
| 3. A: Could you tell m | e how to find the bookst | ore? | | | |
| B: Sure | two blocks and | left at the corner. It's right there! | | | |
| 1. Walks / turns | 2. Don't walk / tu | rn <mark>3. Walk / turn</mark> | | | |
| 4 after you | u eat a big meal. It's not a | a good idea. | | | |
| 1. Don't exercise | 2. Exercise | 2. Exercise | | | |
| 5. Teacher: Jerry, | please. I'm ready | to begin teaching. | | | |
| 1. you sit down | <mark>2. sit down</mark> | | | | |
| 6 careful! ` | You almost spilled your o | coffee. | | | |
| 1.Don't be | <mark>2.Be</mark> | 3.You be | | | |
| 7 warmly | so you don't get cold out | side. It's snowing! | | | |
| <mark>1.Dress</mark> | 2.Don't dress | 3.Dressing | | | |
| 8. Boss: Always | your documents as | soon as you finish writing them. | | | |
| Employee: OK, I will. | | | | | |
| 1.you save | 2.don't save | 3.save | | | |